

Ryan Schilreff General Manager



GENERAL MANAGER'S REPORT

* Kasey Bangerter * 3978 US Hwy 26/85 Torrington, Wyoming 82240

PO Box 359, Lingle, 82223

How to reach us 307-837-2225 • 800-628-5266 Fax: 307-837-2115

E-mail: wyrulec@wyrulec.com Website: www.wyrulec.com

Summer

hours in

effect _

Wyrulec

Company

will

switch to

winter

hours

* Levi Cochran

May through September Office hrs: 6:30-5:00, Mon.-Fri.

October through April Office hrs: 7:30–4:00, Mon.-Fri.

Board of Directors Clay Peterson *President*

Kenda Knudsen Vice President

Dewey Hageman Treasurer

Julie Kilty Secretary

Mark Knaub Assistant Secretary

General Manager Ryan Schilreff

Senior Staff
Joe Kinnan
Operations Manager

Miles Duffy Assistant Operations Manager

Tiphanie Fuss Office Manager

A Touchstone Energy Cooperative





Kenda Knudsen – Board of Directors representing District #3 – 5 years of service

comes from people power.
That's an energy source that co-op members can always depend on—the hardworking dedication and efficiency of your

Truth be told,

your electricity



Dewey Hageman, Board of Directors representing District #2, receiving a certificate of recognition for his 15 years of service on the Board of Directors

The People Behind the Power

cooperative staff.

Although we weren't able to hold an annual meeting this year, we would like to recognize the staff and board members of Wyrulec who would have received Service Awards at the meeting.

We are very thankful and extremely proud of all the hard work, service, and dedication of these individuals, and we hope you will get a chance to see them in person at our next annual meeting.



Colleen Brown – Billing & Capital Credit Specialist – retired in August after 18 years of service



Deaver Arrants providing pole climbing demonstrations at the Wyoming State Fair



Deaver Arrants – Journeyman Lineman, Line Superintendent – 5 years of service



Willy Unverzagt, Journeyman Lineman, receiving a certificate of recognition for his 10 years of service



Ben Hager working after hours to restore power after a storm



Ben Hager – Journeyman Lineman – 10 years of service



Steven Ransom – Serviceman and Master Electrician – 5 years of service



Celebrating Colleen's retirement – (from left to right) Tiphanie Fuss, Colleen Brown, Shauna Wunder, Mandie Scott, Darlene Brunkhardt, and Carol Oliver



Pat Motsick – (center, in white) - Pat has provided cleaning services to Wyrulec for over 30 years. She has lifelong ties to the cooperative and retired this spring at the age of 86.

Her father was a lineman, and later the general manager for 24 years. Her husband served on the board of

directors for 23 years. Pat has been a part of the Wyrulec family nearly her entire life!

We miss seeing her around the building but wish her the best in retirement.

Pictured with her children, grandson, and friend Barb Ellis.



The Nominating Committee is hard at work as they count the mail-in ballots for this year's director election. Pictured are Jack Revelle, Curtis Grandstaff, and Doug

Frederick. Additional members not pictured are Kent Hunter and Art Davis.

FARM SAFETY

POWER LINE AWARENESS

Make sure EVERYONE is trained on safe practices around electricity. Utilize these safety tips for you, your employees, seasonal workers, family members, and anyone else accessing your farm.

- Keep equipment at least 10 feet from lines at all times, in all directions.
- Know all power line locations on your farm and routes between fields.
- Always use a spotter when moving equipment near power lines.
- Don't completely rely on autosteer or GPS to detect and clear power lines or poles.
- Never attempt to move a power line out of the way or raise it for clearance.
- · If a power line is sagging or low, contact us.

If your equipment does hit a power line, pole, or guy wire, do not leave the cab. Immediately call 9-1-1, warn others to stay away, and wait for the utility crew to cut the power.

